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Homedale School

    District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal

Date: May 2021

Re: Athletic Director Report- May, 2021

It has been a good spring for Homedale athletics.  Excited for all of the district tournament action to start this coming 
Saturday, May 8th.
Baseball-
Varsity finished regular season play as the number 2 seed in the conference, which is a big deal since our district 
tournaments have moved to a higher seed host format.  Their first district game will be on Monday, May 10th.  Not 
sure yet who we will play, most likely Weiser.  If we qualify for the state tournament, it will be hosted at Fruitland High 
School May 20-22.
JV Baseball finished tied for 2nd seed in their conference.  However, there weren't enough JV teams to end the year 
to have a district tournament, so their season is officially over.  

Softball-
Varsity finished as the number 1 overall seed in conference play.  Like baseball, higher seed hosts, so we will get to 
host any and all games we play in during the district tournament.  If the softball team qualifies for the state 
tournament, it will be hosted at Timberline High School in Boise, May 21-22.
JV finished as the number 1 overall seed in conference play.  Like JV baseball there aren't enough teams to have a 
district tournament.

Track-
Track is having a great year with multiple kids setting PR’s at almost every event.  Thomas Symms broke JB 
Salutregui’s discus record two weeks ago, throwing a distance of 169-4.  There are a couple other school records 
that could be broken as well before it is all said and done.  Track’s district meet will be in Parma, May 14-15.

Golf-
Golf just finished their regular season schedule.  The boys team finished 4th overall.  We are hosting the district 
tournament on May 11th.  Hopefully we have a couple kids shoot their best and are able to sneak us into a state 
qualifying spot, which means we have to finish in the top two spots.  
Tea Uranga continues to dominate on the girls' side of things individually.  She is the clear favorite to win the district 
tournament. 
State golf will be held in Rathdrum, ID at Twin Lakes Golf Course, May 17-18.

For JV golf they might try and have a district tournament on Monday, May 10th at Scotch Pines.  It would be a 9 hole 
event only.

Tennis-
The tennis program has been improving all year.  Tennis is low on numbers which means we struggle against the 
tennis power houses in our conference (Parma & Fruitland).  Their district tournament will be on May 13-15. State 
tennis will be at Ridgevue High School in Nampa on May 21-22.


